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PUBLIC SECTOR PAY 2016-17 !

Thank you for your work on the 2015-16 pay round. It is clear to me that the pay
review bodies play an invaluable role in making independent, evidence-based
recommendations on public sector pay, as well as providing expert advice and
oversight in relation to wider reforms to pay policy and allowances. | am grateful
to you and your colleagues for the careful thought you give to this work, and look
forward to receiving your advice and recommendations during the 2016-17 pay

round and beyond.

2. Savings from public sector pay and workforce reform made a significant
contribution to reducing the deficit over the course of the last Parliament, saving
around £8bn. The new government’'s Summer Budget last month set out that a
further £20 billion of consolidation in public sector spending will be required to
deliver a surplus by 2019-20. Whilst the deficit and debt are being reduced, the

government will need to continue to ensure restraint in public sector pay. Without



such restraint, reductions would need to come from other areas of spend,
resulting in negative impacts on public services and jobs. At a time of difficult
decisions, the government’s pay policy will help to protect the jobs of thousands

of front line public sector workers.

3. Asyou will have seen, the government announced at Budget it will fund public
sector workforces for a pay award of 1% a year for four years from 2016-17. The
government expects pay awards to be applied in a targeted manner to support
the delivery of public services, and to address recruitment and retention pressures.
This may mean that some workers could receive more than 1% while others could
receive less; there should not be an expectation that every worker will receive a 1%
award. The relevant departments will submit in their evidence to you proposals

covering the needs of their different workforces.

4. The Budget also set out that the government will continue to examine pay
reforms and modernise the terms and conditions of public sector workers. This
will include a renewed focus on progression pay, and considering legislation where
necessary to achieve the government's objectives. Over the course of the
Parliament, | look forward to the pay review bodies playing an important role in

advising the government on how best to achieve pay reforms.

5. The relevant Secretaries of State will write to you shortly with a detailed remit

covering these points and | look forward to receiving your recommendations.
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